WELGHE- THE CATHOLIC FAITH COMMUNITY OF OUR LADY AND ALL SAINTS, STOURBRIDGE,

A COMMUNITY OF LOVE, PRAYER AND SERVICE
A COMMUNITY OF CHRIST’S FAITHFUL.
CHURCHES TOGETHER IN STOURBRIDGE -~ CTiS

PARISH WEBSITE ~ www.olas.org.ul
LIVE STREAMING NEWSLETTER
LIVE WEBCAM -

www, watchmcnmedia.tv/camera/our-lady-all-
saints

Our Lady and All Saints Catholic Church
13 New Road STOURBRIDGE
West Midlands DYs iPQ

“He has achieved
success who has lived
well, laughed often,

~and jovcd rﬁueh,” said
Bessie Anderson Stanley,

TODAY WE CELEBRATE THE TWELFTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR ~ YEAR A

GO IN PEACE

telling the Good News

sharing in the Breaking of the Bread
enriching the Community

through our talents, treasure and time:
transforming the Community

by prayer and by action,

Teach us, Good Lord, what it
Mmeans to act justly, to love mercy,
and to walk humbly with you, until
all people live and share in peace,
and the world is filled with the glory
of God. Amen.

20TH/215T JUNE 2020

"A Judaeo ~ Christian Community in the Roman Catholic Tradition®

DATE JUNE TIME MASS INTENTION FEAST
Saturday 20TH 5-00PM Alan Jones RIP TWELFTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR
Sunday 215T 8-30AM PEOPLE OF THE PARISH DAY FOR LIFE

10-30AM Anthony Fox RIP
Monday 22ND 9-00AM Norah + Arthur Lewis RIP ST THOMAS MORE /ST JOHN FISHER
Tuesday 23RD 9-00AM Tom Greene RIP
Wednesday 24TH 9-00AM Vocations Ethel Mulcrow RIP
Thursday 25TH 9-00AM Rosemary Hancox RIP
Friday 26TH 9-00AM Margaret Pabes RIP/Willian Joseph Smith RIP
Saturday 27TH 10-00AM Intentions Parish SVP/Barry Nicholls RIP

5-00PM Intentions Jane Trinham ST PETER AND ST PAUL, APOSTLES
Sunday 28TH ©08-30AM PEOPLE OF THE PARISH

10-30AM Maria Oakes RIP/Margaret Pakes RIP

SERVED by and Contact Details:

OUR PRIEST DEAN OF DUDLEY DEANERY

CHAPLAIN HAGLEY CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

E~mail des56@hotmail.com

Fr Desmond Devenney 01384 395308 [24HOURS]

RUSSELLS HALL HOSPITAL RC CHAPLAIN
Rev Mr. Thomas Tranter 01384 395308

OUR PARISH SECRETARY/OUR PARISH GIFT AID
ORGANISER/
PARISH CENTRE ~ INFORMATION AND BOOKINGS

Have a WONDERFUL Weebk - Filled with Faith + Joy,
Love * Peace

Do Take Great Care Fr Des 20/06/2020 23-45PM

THANKYOU/NIELEN DANK /GRACIAS) GRAZIE/
MERCI/ OBRIGADO

THE PARISH IS PART OF THE ARCHDIOCESE OF
BIRMINGHAM ~ REGISTERED CHARITY NO 234216

A kspry ey Moy !

Mrs. Sarah Price 01384

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

E-mail oflas.stourbridge@reaob.org.ub

MONDAY/TUESDAY/THURSDAY/FRIDAY

11-00AM — 1-30PM

WEDNESDAY — CLOSED

Jarah Price, our Parish Secretary, will be available

between the hours of 11-00AM - 1-30PM Monday,

Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Any

cormmmunication must be made BY email
olas.stourbridge@recaob.org.ub

395308

We pray that God will bless our Parish and all our homes
and families for the many good unseen things that go on
THANK

~which are always seen by God.
YouU 5O MUCH

(Vhen you arrive at your job
in the morning,
let the first thing you say
brighten everyone’s day.




Thank you so much for your continued support of
the foodbank during this very difficult times:

FOODBANK Food Shortages ~

Tinned Readv meals e.g. meathalls, ravioli, Tinned
Peotatoes/lnstant Mash Packets, Bags of Rice
(1KG), Dried Spaghetti Squash/Cordial, Tinned
Fruit, Tinned Meat e.g. Corned Beef, Fray Bentos
Pies, Tinned Rice Pudding/Custard, Jars
Jam/Marmalade, Long Life Fruit Juice (Il
Cartons), Cooking Sauces (Jars), Tinned Fruit,
Long Life (UHT) Milk 1L Cartons.

Non Food Iltems ~

Deodorant, Single Toothbrushes, Shampoo, Soap,
Flannels/Sponges, Toilet Rolls.

A Prayer in Times of Pandemic ~

Almighty and eternal God, our refuge in every
danger, to whom we turn in our distress; in faith,
we pray, look with compassion on the afflicted,
grant eternal rest to the dead, comfort to
mourners, healing to the sick, peace to the dying,
strength to healthcare worbkers, wisdom to our
leaders and the courage to reach out to all in love,
zo that together we may give glory to your holy
name. We ask our prayer through our Lord Jesus
Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you, the
Father, and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and
ever. AMEN.

A BLESSING

May God the Father who created each one of us
in his own image and likeness and calls us by name bless
us and beep us safe each day.

May Jesus the Risen Lord who redeemed us all
from sin by dying on the Cross and opened for us the
path to the eternal life embrace us and hold us in his
loving arms.

May the Holy Spirit the Parciclete who gives us
his seven fold gifts and the power to live daily the nine
fruits of the Holy Spirit ancint us and strengthen us to
live the Way, the Truth and the Life. Amen,

Archbishop Bernard Longley will be celebrating Mass on
Sunday 21 June at 11-00AM. It will be live streamed from
St Chad’s Cathedral, Birmingham.

PRAYER OF DEDICATION OF OUR PARISH

God our Father, as a Parish this day we re-dedicate our
whole lives to the service of your Church. With
confidence, we present our heartfelt prayers to Vou. We
ask you to bless this Parish Community, our homes, our
families. Strengthen with your peace all our days. We
commend ourselves to the protection of Mary, our Lady,
the Mother of Jesus, Mother of the Church. Through her
prayers may we be preserved from all evil influences,
now and at the hour of our death. This prayer we ask in
the Name of Jesus who lives and refgns with you, the
Father and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.
Amen.

We pray for the welfare and the well-being of people -
ALWAYS in our thoughts and prayers -

Please remember in your prayers to the Lord this week
the elderly, the ill, the house-bound, the sick of our
Parish - all those in our hospitals = all in our nursing and
residential homes - those dying in our hospices -~ and all
those who have asked us to pray for them.

May all briow the Lord’s Comfort and Peace — May the
Lord bless all those who care for them.

Act of Spiritual Communion

My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the Most Holy
Sacrament. I Jove You above all things, and I desire to
receive You into my soul. Since I cannot af this moment
receive You sacramentally, come at least spiritually into
my heart. | embrace You as if You were already there
and unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me to be
separated from You. Armen.

May the Lord's Tonch Strengthen Us
May the Lord's Words Encourage Us
May the Lord's Ways Inspire Us

LORD, MAKE ME SEE YOUR GLORY IN EVERY PLACE -
Michelangelo

THE ROAD OF LIFF - I expect to
pass through this world but once.
Any good therefore thatI can do
or any kindness that I can show to
any one LET ME DO IT
NOW - FOR I SHALL NOT PASS THIS
WAY AGAIN.

Diocesan Email Address - The Parish/Parish Office now

has a new email address Sarah our Parish Secretary

can be contacted by emailing
olas.stourbridge@rcaob.org.ubr

We also have an email address specifically for Gift Aid

- ga.olas.stourbridge@reaob.org.ub

Sarah and I will continue to monitor our old email

address of olas1@tiscali.co.ubr and

olasofficeCtalktalb.net but this eventually will cease.

GIFT AID 2019/2020 - Thank you to all your Gift Aid
Donations, Sarah is currently worbing on the year end
records and we will hope to shortly submit our gift aid
claim. Please can you email Sarah If you have recently
moved house and confirm your new address/confact
details - our new Diocesan Gift Aid email
ga.olas.stourbridae@reaob.org.ub

If our records are not up to date this could affect the
9ift aid we can claim on your behalf. Thank you for
your patience and understanding at this time in the
delay of the 2019/2020 being submitted,

As you are aware Gift Aid envelopes were due to be
made available the weekend Church was closed. If you
wish to continue to Gift Aid please do consider setting
up a Standing order, please email Sarah for further
details - this of course can be changed back if you wish
to envelope donation once we retfurn.

Our business in life is not to get ahead of
others, but to get ahead of ourselves—to
break our own records, to outstrip our yes-

terday by our today.
y by 4 STEWART B. JOHINSON -



OUR FIRST HOLY COMMUNION CHILDREN - PLEASE
PRAY FOR THEM - AND THEIR MUMS AND DADS T0O!

OUR THANKS

Thank you to our team of volunteers who cleaned,
marked out the Church to ensure social distancing and
organised the opening of OUR CHURCH following the
huge documents of guidance and regulations we were
given.

Our first opening for Private Prayer was wonderful
yesterday ~ Friday Afternoon, It was lovely to see over
20 visiters who welcomed the opportunity to visit
Church for praver for the first time In three months.

We plan to open again for Private Prayer on
Wednesday 24th betweer 10.00AM and 12Noorn and
between 6-00PM and 7-00PM — and Friday between
2-00PM arid 4-00PM.

Whilst the experience is not what parishioners are used
to it is all we can do at present in mabing sure
everyone is safe following guidelines from the
Archdiocese of Birmingham and the UK government.
We kriow not being able to sit where you choose or in
your usual seat is not ideal. We have to monitor where
people have sat to effectively clean the area. We have
to ensure that everyone is at a social distance.
Following the instructions of our stewards and the one
way system ensures social distancing is adhered too
especially as we only have one door [level floor] used
for both entrarrce and exit.

Please can you wear a face mask or face covering if
possible.

If you or anyone in your family has symptorms please
stay at home.

We would be really grateful If you develop symptoms
within 2 weeks of your visit if you or a member of your
family contoct Fr Des. This ensures we follow
regulations issued by Public Health England.

MESSAGE OF HELP FROM THE FOODBANK STORE

HOUSE

Hi All

We need your help!!l! We are inundated with Easter

Eggs!!!! If you could take any off our hands or Priow of

any other partners (charities) that would benefit

please get in touch by ringing us at The Store House.

The Best before Date is July 2020. It would help us if

you could arrange your own collectiors from The Store

House Monday - Friday between 9am and 2pm.
Thank you

The Team at Black Country Foodbank

We remember all those who have died recently -
CARMEL KELLY, MARGARET PAKES, EILEEN
McCANN, WILLIAM JOSEPH SMITH, MARK POLE,
ETHEL MULCROW, PAULINE PODLEY, RIP.

And all those who have died because of violence,
terrorism, tragedy and the Corona Virus — and all
those whose anniversaries occur at this time.
ETERNAL PEACE, GRANT UNTO THEM, O LORD.

We remember in prayer Families and Friends who
miss the presence of someone they love ~ all those
who are bereaved, May they be reassured always of
the Lord’s Love and Care

A number of people have asked about the Offertory
collections. If you wish to make a payment to the
parish to help us through this time ~

o You could ermnail:
olas.stourbridge@reaob.org.uk for our bank
details.

o Visit the Archdiocese of Birmingham and
follow the information found by clicking the
donate button, if you do donate in this way
Please can you contact Sarah ot
olas.stourbridge@rcaob.org.ub to confirm the
payment made so they can be added to our
accounts/gift aid system

»  Or you could just keep your weebly offerings
to one side and hand them in when the
churches can be fully opened agair.

»  Please remember the best way to access the
Webcam for Mass is to visit our
website wwwi.olas.org.uk and click on the live
streaming link which can be fourid on the
horme page.

The Archdiocese is seeking a voluntary part time Trust
Secretary to assist the Trustees in good "corporate
practices". Detajls can be

found on www.birminghamcdiocese.org.ub/jobs and on
the parish website.

Sponsored sewing endeavour will benefit NHS
Birmingham and the SVP

SVP Cornference Vice President, Janie Clarke and her
searnstress buddy have embarbked on a sponsored
sewing project to make 300 PPE Gowns for the NHS in
Birmingharm and raise funds for the SUP parish group.
The money raised will help the SYP locally provide
essentials to those who are struggling through the
effects of the corona virus epidemic.

We are seeking sponsorship donations. They can be
easily and securely made through the Halesowen SVP
Just Gjving

page. hitps://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/halesow
ensup There Is a link with more Information and
pictures on the OLSK parish

website https://www.ourladyandsthenelm.org. ubk/sup~
sponsored-sewing-ppe~gowns-for-nhs-
birmingharnt.html/

HAPPY
FATHER'’S
DAY

A Simple Prayer —

In Jesus’ Narne, we continue to pray,

In Jesus’ Name, we continue to serve,

In Jesus’ Name, we continue to love,

In Jesus Name, we continue fo live,

In Jesus’ Name, we continue to listen. AMEN
Don’t Forget 6-00PM Each Day — OUR FATHER




LIFE CENTRE DEBT ADVICE LAUNCH MONEY WISE
BUDGETING / MONEY MANAGEMENT

ONLINE WORKS

NOW ACCEPTING YOUR REFERRALS.

Dear Partners, Friends, and Supporters,
We hope this message finds you well,

Here at Life Centre Debt Advice, Stourbridge, we have
been working hard

to create an online workshop (given the current Covid-
19 setting) called

Moneywise to offer people support and advice on
budgeting and money

management.

Can we invite you to publicise these upcoming
Webinars by sharing the

attached information within your organisation, with
church members,

posting on your website, displaying as a poster or by
signposting anyone

you think might benefit from our help at this difficult
time.

Jane Sutherland. (Debt adviser, Life Centre
Stourbridge). 01384 442374

E-mail: Info@lifecentredebtadvice.org.uk

Web: https./lifecentredebtadvice.org. uk/contactus.php

%e will need volunteers fo help with

stewarding, to carry out regular cleaning throughout
the times that our Church is open and to ensure that
social distancing is observed. There will be a general
clean by the stewards at the end of each opening.

We will need to have a rota of volunteers and
relevant PPE in place before we will be permitted to
open. Please think of whether, how and when you can
assist. Unfortunately anyone over 70 or under 70 with
underlying health issues will not be alfowed to help at
£his time.

Please contact Fr Des by emailing des56@hotmail.corn
or calling 01384 395308 or Sarah at
olas.stourbridge@reaob.org.ulr if you are able fto
volunteer.

If you have beys to the Church please do not let yourself
into Church,

A WORD OF THANKS

1 want to thank Mr James Hodgson and Mr Andy Carry
— Hagley Catholic High School and St Joseph’s Primary
School Principals — for the hard work, commitment and
dedication they have shown. | also want to thank all our
Drincipals in the St Nicholas Owen Multi Academy — and
Mrs Jo Criffin Chairperson and Mrs Suzanne Horan CSEL
— all have worbked tirelessly for our Catholic Schools at
this tough time.

All these good people with their staff have had to work
so hard in welcoming children of key workers since the
Shutdown and are now preparing to welcome the wider
school community as the regulations allow. They all
deserve our support and our gratitude. FR DES

OPENING TIMES FOR PRAYER IN THE DUDLEY

DEANERY

Monday

07-00PM — 08-00PM BRIERLEY HILL
Tuesday

10-00AM — 11-00AM OLD HILL
Wednesday

10-00AM - 12NOON STOURBRIDGE
6-00PM — 7-00PM STOURBRIDGE
12-00PM — 1-00PM KINGSWINFORD
Thursday

2-00PM — 3-00PM BRIERLEY HILL
Friday

10-00AM — 12-00NOON SEDGELEY
10-00AM — 12-00NOON GORNAL
2-00PM — 4-00PM STOURBRIDGE
6-00PM — 7-00PM OLD HILL
Saturday

10-O0AM — 12-00NOON SEDGLEY
10-00AM — 12-00NOON GORNAL
5-00PM — 7-00PM WARLEY
Sunday

10-00AM — 11-00AM OLD HILL
10-30AM - 11-30AM BRIERLEY HILL
10-00AM - 12-00NOON WARLEY
11-00AM — 12-00NOON KINGSWINFORD

PEAYER SUPPCRT ONLINE
Btips://ewww,pray-as-you-go.org
https://www.sacredspace.iehttps://jesuitprayer.org
https://www.jesuit.org.ub/where~will-god-find-
you~july

Without the Way there is no going /

Without the Truth there is no briowing /

Without the Life there is no living.
THOMAS A KEMPIS

Our Parish Community invites each person to be an
active and participating member in all the aspects
of Parish Life.

We care for each other and we wart to worship and
to serve our Lord and one another.

Do please consider volunteering by participating
wherever you feel you can help and serve.

Thunder is yood,
lbunder is impressive;
V ful it is the [iyﬂ/nzﬁy
thal does the work.

—Mark Twain



